
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

  

 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

School year 2021-2022 is now in full swing and it has been a busy week for our pupils. Not all have been able to join us due to 

reasons such as isolating, being abroad or moving homes. At the same time, I warmly welcome all our new children and their families 

who have joined our PoW learning community. 

 

100% Attendance Club 

Attendance will remain a priority at our school as too many children miss significant amounts of learning time. 

On Wednesday 17th November, our children should have completed exactly 100 morning and afternoon  

school sessions. All children that have a perfect 100% score will be in the 100 Club and receive a reward.  

We will then reset this for all the children and start again with the next 100 sessions. We will repeat this  

until the end of the school year. Which children will achieve 4 times 100% in a row? 

 

School Foodbank 

We are grateful for the generous £1000 donation towards our Foodbank by the Enfield COVID community support grant. 

If anybody is in need of a little help, they can collect a food parcel (including some toiletries and essentials) from the office. The bags 

will be filled and ready to collect on a Tuesday or a Friday starting from next week 14th September. In addition, if parents want to 

speak to Mrs Rees or Mrs Dunlea regarding a food parcel they can call them via the school office. All requests for support will be 

dealt with discretely. 

 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 

Mr Jan M Bless  

Headteacher 
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10th September 2021 

 

This week we focused on the School Rules:  
The following pupils modelled this well: 

 
Lara 1H, Amanda 1K, Shania-Rose 1W, Rosie 2A, Kayle 2L, Amelia 2T, Zeynep 3F, Omari 3H, Angelica 3W, Abiyah 4F, Alen 

4G, Shaun 4GL, Spencer 5G, Sonny 5R, Iqra 5T, Adrian 6B, Havin 6C, Charlie 6T, Baris 6TA 

 

 Attendance this week 

1H 85.56%           

1K 88.46%            

1W 95.56%           

2A 96.07%           

2L 95.00%           

2T 95.38%          

3F 97.97%              

3G 80.74%              

3W 94.07%             

4F 86.54%             

4G 83.60%             

4Gl 93.60%            

5G 92.08%             

5R 82.86%   

5T 96.25%             

6B 84.76% 

6C 95.56% 

6T 97.50% 

6Ta 86.67% 

Well done to 2A and 3F for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2021: 89.36% 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 In this week’s Values assembly, Miss Clark shared the UNICEF Convention of Children’s Rights through the book 

‘For Every Child’. 

Our children are very good at naming these 

rights and we encourage our parents/carers to 

further discuss at home what they have learnt 

and understood.   

 

We also talked about children’s responsibilities 

such as showing respect to others, allowing 

peers to learn without interruption and feel 

safe and happy around the school. 

 

Late collections 

Please remember to collect your child/ren on time. 

End of day times: 

Nursery am: 11.30am 

Nursery pm: 3.15pm 

Reception: 3.15 

Years 1 – 6: 3.20pm 

 

If you are late to collect your child (ren) at the end of the school day you will receive a reminder 

letter. If you collect your child late again within a six week period then you will receive a second 

letter, with a fine. If it occurs again within a six week period then a meeting will be set up with school, 

yourselves and the Police Local School’s section to discuss the situation. Only in exceptional 

circumstances will we consider not issuing a fine. Please note: an appointment overrunning or 

waiting in for parcels to be delivered are not acceptable reasons to collect your child late. If you have 

an appointment or specific plans, it is your responsibility to ensure you organise for your child to be 

collected. 

 

As a reminder as per our late collection policy: if your child remains uncollected at the end of the 

school day and we are unable to make contact with yourselves or an emergency contact that you 

have given to us, then we will inform Children and Family Services. The full policy can be viewed on 

the school’s website Children not picked up from school policy (princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk). 

 

 

Late in the morning after 8.45 before 9.00am to use playground and report to myself at door way 1 

(the one after medical room)  

 

If after 9.00 to report to school after 

 

Also to remind parents to collect late children after 3.30 at Community Room from front 

entrance  (Green building) 
 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/03/Children-not-picked-up-from-school.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE TIME YEAR EVENT 

14.09 4:30pm EYFS Meet the teachers – date changed to 21st September 

14.09 5:00pm Year 4 Meet the teachers via Teams 

15.09 4:30pm Year 2 Meet the teachers via Teams 

15.09 5:00pm Year 3 Meet the teachers via Teams 

16.09 4:30pm Year 1 Meet the teachers via Teams 

16.09 5:00pm Year 5 Meet the teachers via Teams 

21.09 4:30pm EYFS Meet the teachers via Teams 

22.09 4:30pm Year 6 
Meet the teachers and secondary transition information    
via Teams 

 All day all Class photos 

12.10 am all Harvest Festival 

18.10 
3:30pm- 
6:00pm 

all Parents’ evening 

25.10 – 29.10  all Autumn Half term 

01.10  all Start Autumn Term 2 

02.12  all PoW Tree Day (part of National tree Week) 

06.12 All day all School closed – Inset Day 2 

17.12  all Finish at 1:30 for Christmas Holidays 

04.01.22  all Start Spring Term 

27.01.22 All day Years 1-6 Pantomime: Robin Hood 

14.03 All day all School closed – Inset Day 3 

3 Further school closures to be decided: 

 2 more Inset Days  

 Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Bank Holiday  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If any parent is 

interested, please 

contact Mrs Rees 

through the school 

office. 

Act NOW to SECURE 

your PLACE 


